## Corvette Cruisers of Illinois ~ Newsletter

### **November 2019**

The November meeting came to order at 6:08 pm Illinois time, on Thursday, November 14, 2019 at The Little Nugget in Danville, IL.

Meeting opened with the reading of the October minutes being read. The minutes were approved.

The Treasury report was read by Deb and approved. Shopping for the Veterans has been done. Ron took bags & bags of: new clothes, movies, bath items, crafts & more out to the Veterans. Total spend over \$900.00.

The Corvette Cruisers of Illinois board members for 2020-2022 are:

President: Don Huskisson VP: Open

Secretary: Judie Ellis Treasurer: Debbie Miller

If you would like to step into VP please let Don know-

Budget Committee - met at the Miller's and reviewed the spend over the past year. They have allotted funding for the Cruising to the Veterans event/Kids Christmas and to the website but have decided to take a year and let the bank funds roll over. We have lost several members and need to really build our membership back up. The members for the Budget committee are: Kathy Hasting, Jamie Winters, Andy Monson & Tom Fuller. Tom has stepped down and David Hastings aka Murray has filled the position.

#### Upcoming events:

If you are interested in the planning of the 2020 Cruising to the Veterans event please meet at Ron & Pat Sparling's house for dinner & discussion. Meeting at 6:30 December 2<sup>nd</sup>.

Christmas dinner Party -Red Lobster in Danville December 12<sup>th</sup> at 6:00pm Illinois time. White Elephant is optional. If you haven't signed up but would like to attend please let Don or Liz know.



Christmas for the Children- 12/19/2019.

Ron has been given the list of names- we have 17 children ranging in ages from 2 months to 17 yrs. old. At the Oct meeting Marianne made stockings - and everyone there at the meeting took 1-2 stockings to fill. At the November meeting we voted on a \$20 dollar limit on filling those stockings. Each person drew a paper with male or female and the age. Remember to stick with the limit.

Currently we have over \$750.00 to spend on the children of the Veterans. Update: we took up a collection the night of the meeting and we now have over \$1200 to spend. Deb & her daughters will be out shopping all the Black Friday deals. Thank you Miller ladies....

We have also asked for donation from area business - County Market, Culvers, Monical's & Wal-Mart. Thank you Monson's for getting the letter out and about.

We will have a "WRAP" night at Bismarck Grade School on Monday 12/16 at 5:30. Please bring a roll of tape and scissors. Wrapping paper will be provided (from last year).

On 12/19, we will meet at Jocko's at 5:00 for dinner before heading out to the VA. Please remember to bring the stocking(s) and a dozen cookies. Jamie is currently working on some crafty ideas for children as they wait for Santa to come. We will have coloring books, crayons, crafts, cookies & Ice cream punch for the families to enjoy that evening.

This is the most heartfelt evening you will ever be a part of- if you are free and would love to help out please join us.



Thank you everyone that has been helping get this event together!

#### T-Shirts-

I will be getting ready to place our first order for shirts within the next week or so. If I don't have your order please email me or text me. I will pick the shirts up and collect from you at that time.

Remember you can always get the grey shirt and order the same shirt in the color of your car.

Remember both shirts are unisex- the only difference is the Anvil is a softer material.



# Pricing includes the addition of names for personalization on the front. All shirts listed above are unisex sizing.



If you would like to have Keli make you a shirt check out <a href="https://www.ssactivewear.com/">https://www.ssactivewear.com/</a>.

Also, if you would like any other shirts made please text me and I can send you a link of shirts that I have in a collection.



11/5 Jill Borst

11/11 Chuck Davenport

11/14 Cheryl Hunt

11/25 Bill Borst



December Birthday's

12/2 Tom Fuller 12/7 Scott Winters

12/9 Doug Taylor 12/20 Connie Bowman

12/25 Jerry Barnes 12/29 Randy Ellis

12/30 Mary Hay

Don't forget- Club dues are due along with NCCC. Get your payments to Deb Miller as soon as possible.

50/50 winner was Larry Hinkle- he donated his winnings to the Children's Party!

Pot of Gold winner- Clint Huskisson

Reminder- there is NO December meeting!

January meeting set for 01/09/2020 at The Little Nugget 6:00 pm Illinois time.

\*\*Weather alert\*\* if we have a meeting set and the weather is questionable follow the guidelines as Danville District 118. If they are closed then no meeting. BUT to those of us that use modern technology - if the meeting has been cancelled - I will send out a text and an email to let you know.

Be thinking about fun rides & mystery cruises for 2020. Let's get dates and events on our calendars!!!!

If you have any corrections or would like to add anything to the newsletter, please let me know.

Judie